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Eric noted that this has been talked about at previous Planning Board 
meetings and he was in favor of parking on the streets. Paul agreed with Eric 
and that issue was discussed, but they now have the towing issue to address. 
Gil stated that Administration is more acceptable to making changes because 
of the Downtown Neighborhood Action Committee. Phil Nadeau is now doing 
research regarding this. Sandy suggested reaching out to other 
municipalities that have made changes and find out how it is working. Brian 
said that Portland is the municipality that the Committee was looking at for an 
example. 

Walter stated that he was not present at the meetings that discussed this 
issue and asked for a little background. His suggestion was to do like the 
airport and have a fenced-in lot for vehicles to be towed to and a large gate 
that secured the vehicles. People could enter to pick up their vehicles but 
would have to pay by credit card before they could exit the lot. 

Kevin stated that snow removal was another issue discussed. With a mild 
winter like this year, it would not be a concern but when there are many 
storms, the snow can build up. Public Works needs to do some planning for a 
storm. They should plow the snow and then remove it at the same time. 
Bruce stated that would not be possible as workers are extremely tired after 
plowing all night long and they do not have enough workers to do both. 

Brian Banton asked if the Board members could give a favorable 
recommendation to City Council on the plan the DNAC has come up with. All 
members agreed that the DNAC needed to do a little more research and bring 
a solid proposal back to the Board before they could give a recommendation. 
Brian said he would do this and thanked them for their time. 

c) Sign Amendment: Political Signs 

Gil stated that they had a City Council workshop to discuss political signs. It 
was decided that they would like to add language to the sign section of the 
code to make it clearer that staff can remove political signs. The City Council 
did not like the provision whereby there would be no signs being place in 
public islands. There was some conversation at the Council level that it 
should be required to get a homeowners permission to put signs in front of 
their house. Staff added it to the agenda tonight so members could review 
the changes and suggest any other changes they may have. 

Bruce stated as this is presented right now, there would be no political signs 
allowed on the islands. Gil stated no, as it is everything stays the same and 
essentially, the only change here is that it is clear that staff can pull signs in 
front of City-owned properties. Bruce stated that Appendix A, Section 16 
Signs, under Political Signs, "placed outside the right of way" should not be 
there and Gil stated that was incorrect and the wrong option was put in. 
David stated that he will replace that with the correct language. 
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Bruce stated from my prospective if we are going to modify this sign 
ordinance and still allow them in the islands, he would like to see some 
separation of signs. There are too many signs put in these islands. The 
signs need to be spread out in other areas. David stated it is too complicated 
to enforce the proximity rule and Gil agreed. Lucy stated there are too many 
rules to enforce. Eric commented if they want to put that many signs in one 
spot let them have at it. 

Walter stated that he would consider the proximity rule because there are way 
too many signs in the islands. Lionel Potvin Park had 50 signs on it and it 
was the same person. Gil stated if it is the consensus of the Board, we could 
put a proximity rule in. 
David stated that if the Planning Board and City Council want a proximity rule 
added, it could be done, but this will be a hard thing to enforce and also 
pulling all the signs can be very time consuming. He stated that if Public 
Works has time, they also help in pulling the signs. 

Gil stated that if there is any other changes, the Board can make them at the 
public hearing. Bruce stated to make sure we change that strikeout in 
Appendix A. 

d) Creation of Planning Board Working Committees 

David asked the Board if they would like to form working committees to help 
move Planning Board issues along. If there are certain items that members 
are concerned about they could form a smaller committee to work on that 
particular item. David stated it could be just a couple of members working on 
a certain item and they could report back to the Board or three or four 
members could also work as a committee. The Board agreed that this would 
be a good idea. 

e) Zoning Matrix 

No information was submitted for this meeting. 

VII. READING OF MINUTES: Adoption of the January 31, 2012 and February 13, 
2012 Planning Board Minutes. 

The following motion was made: 
MOTION: by Michael Marcotte to accept the January 31, 2012 Planning 

Board Minutes as presented. Second by Sandra Marquis. 
VOTED: 7-0 (Passed) 

The following motion was made: 
MOTION: by Michael Marcotte to accept the February 13, 2012 Planning 

Board Minutes with changes. Second by Sandra Marquis. 
VOTED: 7- 0 (Passed) 

The following motion was made: 
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MOTION: by Paul Robinson to appoint Bruce Damon to serve on the Site 
Selection/Redistricting Committee. Second by Eric Potvin. 

VOTED: 7-0 (Passed) 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT: The following motion was made to adjourn. 
MOTION: by Kevin Morissette that this meeting adjourns at 7:15p.m. 

Second by Eric Potvin. 
VOTED: 7-0 (Passed). 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is for Monday, March 26, 2012 at 
5:30p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted: 
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Paul Robinson, Secretary 


